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The risks were discussed with the audit team and we remained alert to any indications of non-compliance 
throughout the audit.  We carried out specific procedures to address the risks identified. These included the 
following: 

• Management override: We reviewed systems and procedures to identify potential areas of management 
override risk. In particular, we carried out testing of journal entries and other adjustments for 
appropriateness, and evaluating the business rationale of significant transactions to identify large or unusual 
transactions. We reviewed key authorisation procedures and decision making processes for any unusual or 
one-off transactions.  

 
• Reviewing minutes of Trustee Board meetings, minutes of Audit Committee meetings and correspondence 

with the Charity Commission, agreeing the financial statement disclosures to underlying supporting 
documentation, enquiries of management including those responsible for the key regulations and a review of 
the risk management processes and procedures in place including a review of the risk register maintained by 
the charitable company.  We have also reviewed the procedures in place for the reporting of any incidents to 
the Trustee Board including serious incident reporting of these matters as necessary with the Charity 
Commission. 

 
A further description of our responsibilities for the audit of the financial statements is located on the Financial 
Reporting Council’s website at: www.frc.org.uk/auditorsresponsibilities.  This description forms part of our 
auditor’s report. 

 
Use of our report 
 
This report is made solely to the charitable company’s members, as a body, in accordance with Chapter 3 of Part 
16 of the Companies Act 2006. Our audit work has been undertaken so that we might state to the charitable 
company’s members those matters we are required to state to them in an auditor’s report and for no other 
purpose.  To the fullest extent permitted by law, we do not accept or assume responsibility to anyone other than 
the charitable company and the charitable company’s members, for our audit work, for this report, or for the 
opinions we have formed. 
 
 
 
  
Helena Wilkinson BSc FCA DChA (Senior Statutory Auditor) 
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